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Heads of Ministries

PROCEDURES FOR THE APPOINTMENT AND TERMINATION OF BOARD CHAIRPERSONS AND CHIEF EXECUTIVE OFFICERS OF STATE-OWNED ENTERPRISES AND PARASTATALS
1.0 It has come to the attention of this Office that some Ministers are not following laid down procedures in engaging and terminating the services of Board Chairpersons and Chief Executive Officers of State-owned enterprises and parastatals.  In particular, some Ministers are appointing Chairpersons of Boards and CEOs of the public enterprises under their purview as well as terminating their tenure of office without the clearance and approval of His Excellency the President, in keeping with existing corporate governance procedures.

2.0 Given that the appointments of all Board Chairpersons and all Chief Executive Officers of State-owned enterprises and parastatals are submitted for approval by His Excellency the President, it follows that their termination from such leadership positions must also receive the formal approval of His Excellency the President.

3.0 In instances where the Minister or Ministry wishes to terminate the tenure of office of such appointees, a comprehensive and documented explanation thereof, together with the requisite annual assessments conducted by the parent Ministry (in respect of the Board Chairperson) and/or the Board (in respect of the Chief Executive Officer) must be submitted, a priori, to the Office of the Chief Secretary to the President and Cabinet for onward submission to His Excellency the President.

4.0 Furthermore, some Ministers are reportedly issuing directives through their personal Assistants directly to CEOs in public entities under their purview instead of through their Heads of Ministries and/or Board Chairpersons.  This, together with the practice of dictating to the management of public enterprises the awarding of contracts to service providers without going to tender are not in keeping with sound corporate governance procedures as enunciated in the Zimbabwe National Code on Corporate Governance, and should therefore be discontinued.
5.0 The foregoing directive is issued in order to ensure compliance with the basic tenets of sound corporate governance as outlined in the National Framework for Corporate Governance.

Dr. M.J.M. Sibanda

Chief Secretary to the President and Cabinet
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